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“To God be the Glory!” (1 peter 4:11)

GREETINGS IN THE NAME OF JESUS, THE LIGHT OF THE WORLD!

2020 is a leap year. The next leap day is February 29, 2020. The previous leap day was
February 29, 2016.

Why do we have leap years? We need leap years to keep our calendar in alignment with
earth’s revolutions around the sun. It takes the earth 365 days, 5 hours, 48 minutes, and 45
seconds to circle once around the sun. This is measured from the March equinox.

Our calendar, however, has only 365 days in a year. If we didn’t add a leap day on February
29 nearly every four years, we would lose almost six hours off our calendar every single year.
After 100 years, our calendar would be off by 24 days.

Leap day, February 29, is added to the calendar almost every four years to the shortest
month of the year.

Here’s some interesting information as to how leap years are calculated. In our calendar,
three criteria must be taken into account to identify leap years:

e The year can be evenly divided by 4;
e If the year can be evenly divided by 100, it is NOT a leap year, unless;
e The year is also evenly divisible by 400. Then it is a leap year.

According to these rules, the years 2000 and 2400 are leap years, while 1800, 1900, 2100,
2200, 2300, and 2500 are NOT leap years. Interestingly, some of our youngest members may
experience a time without a leap year (2100).

Leap Year — It gives us another day of Lent. So instead of 40 days of Lent this year, there is
41. It seems early to mention Lent but before the month of February is over we will be in the
season of Lent as Ash Wednesday is February 26. Leap year also gives us another day of God’s
grace and blessing to enjoy!
Consider taking a “leap” of faith and volunteer to serve in

some capacity at church!

Together in Christ,
@z ZO/M;«—'

Sharing, Believing, Living, Caring



FINANCIAL REPORT SUMMARY

December 2019
Year-to-date Income: $171,398.42
Year-to-date Expenses: $176,456.80
Year-to-date Budget: $162,528.00

KINGDOM WORKERS - FEBRUARY

The following members are listed as Kingdom workers for
February in the following arcas:

Altar Guild: Connie Koerth, Bonnie Smith

Acolytes: Feb. 2 — Kelvin

9 — Simon
16 — Natalie
23 —Ava

26 — (Ash Wed.) — Alandra

JOY:FULLY Does “Joy:fully Lutheran”
LUTHERA

N mean I have to smile all the
1 THESS 5:16-24 time?

Many people shy away from the Church
because they perceive Christians as fake and
hypocritical. Being joyful does not mean being
happy all the time. Nor does it mean
pretending you are always okay. Joy can exist
amid sorrow and struggle. Honesty about our
struggle with sin and its effects in our lives
drives us to the One who can and will aid in
every trial and temptation, our Lord Jesus
Christ. His love and His promises are our joy,
even when happiness may remain beyond our
grasp. Find out more at joyfullylutheran.org.

ST. BARTHOLOMEW MISSION STATEMENT
Sharing the Good News of salvation with others
(Matt. 28:19)
Believing in Jesus as our Savior (John 3:16)
Living our faith in what we say and do (James 2:18)
Caring for those in need (1 Peter 3:15; Mark 10:45;
Eph. 4:28; 1 John 3:17)

SHARING, BELIEVING LIVING AND CARING

GROUNDSKEEPER NEEDED

The Board of Trustees is looking for someone to
take care of the church grounds from Spring
through Fall (mid-March to mid-November). The
job includes mowing, edging, fertilizing, trimming
trees and bushes, weed trimming, weeding, and
raking leaves.

If interested or for more information, contact one
of the Trustees —

Tony Wittmann (920) 858-2167

Hank Horn VII (920) 378-0566

Dave Kamps (920) 450-2909

Wanted: Janitor

After many years of service, Janet Kalies will be retiring as
our church janitor. We need someone to take her place. The
position would be approximately 10 hours per week at $10
per hour. If you are interested, contact one of the Trustees:

Tony Wittmann (920) 858-0417
Hank Horn VII (920) 378-0566
Dave Kamps (920) 450-2909

Society of St Vincent DePaul
Holy Family Brillion Food Pantry
1100 W Ryan Street, Brillion Wl 54110-1074

December 23, 2019

St Bartholomew Lutheran Church
105 Horn 5t
Brillion WL 54110

Dear Friends,

All the volunteers at St Vincent de Paul Food Pantry are sending a great big "THANK YOU" for
your year-round food donations, but a special thanks goes out for your huge Christmas
donation to help support our local food pantry. All the food is distributed free to needy families
In this area. Your gifts will feed many during this holy season. They all appreciate your
generosity. God Bless Youl

Your gift helps us to accomplish our mission, which is to respond to the Christian calling to find
the forgotten, the suffering or the deprived, so we may bring them Christ’s love. We couldnt
do this without the support of all the very generous benefactors.

Gratefully,

Moo,

St Vincent de Paul
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The purpose of this newsletter is to share God’s
Word so that our members will better understand
who we are to be and what we are to do in the light
of the Scriptures. It is our hope that this monthly
publication will help you grow in your relationship
with the Lord and as a Christian steward.

God’s Gift of Faith

In his book The Christian Faith, Robert Kolb
shares the following: “Faith can refer to the
object of our trust—what we believe in. Faith
also refers to the human act of believer, of trust,
of placing our confidence in and depending on
someone or something. Faith—in the second
sense—is the very core of our being. It is our
basic grasp on reality. If faith is misplaced,
then all of life is skewed. If faith is misdirected
toward one of God’s creatures, rather than
being directed toward our Creator Himself,
then life goes sour and spoils.”

Faith rests upon someone or something. The
Christian faith rests upon the person of our God
Who has revealed Himself as Jesus of
Nazareth. Our faith rests upon Who He is and
upon what He has said to us. We have His
revelation of Who He is and His message for us
in the Holy Scriptures.

Faith is a gift that God gives. He gives it
through His means of grace—Word and
Sacraments. Those are His tools. But those
tools are used, or applied, if you will, by
people. It’s those people who can sometimes
be the difference as to whether or not those
tools work. Gandhi is said to have remarked,
“The reason I'm not a Christian is because of
the Christians.” What he saw in the lives of
Christians, regardless of what they may have
said, convinced him he didn’t want to be a
Christian. The well-known theologian, John
Stott, said that one of the reasons evangelism in
the church doesn’t always work is that the lives

— e e o em R e B B e e R R e Sem e e

Living Generously

of the people of the church don’t reflect a
wholehearted commitment to the Lord Jesus.

Works Are the Application of Faith

Faith is the most precious gift anyone can
receive from God. By faith, we believe that
God will do what He has promised to do.
“Now faith is being sure of what we hope for
and certain of what we do not see” (Hebrews
11:1). God provides for our needs, gives us
peace and fellowship with Him, and guides our
ways. Everything from God is free and
unconditional, including the faith to believe.

To do the work of the Lord through faith is to
live knowing that God will keep His promises.
Through faith, we are able to conduct our lives
as faithful stewards who live to please the Lord.
Faith in Christ affects the way we conduct
ourselves at work, at home, and at church. The
depth of our faith will affect our giving and
whether we treat our neighbors like the Good
Samaritan treated the traveler (Luke 10:25-37)
or like the Rich Man treated Lazarus (Luke
16:19-31). When God is exalted, joy and
gratitude permeate our lives, and we are eager
to do good works.

Through His Word and Sacrament, our faith is
nurtured, and we bear fruit. We can give
generously of what we own, because we
believe that God is faithful and will keep His
promises to replenish us. “You will be made
rich in every way so that you can be generous
on every occasion, and through us your
generosity will result in thanksgiving to God”



9:11). With hearts and minds turned away from
self and filled, instead, with thanksgiving to
God, we begin to see others through His eyes,
walk in His steps, and love others as He loves
them.

Faith Determines the Amount

Every year we may ask ourselves the
stewardship question, “What percentage of my
income will T give?” Our faith will set the
percentage. Jesus said, “/ tell you the truth, if
you have faith as small as a mustard seed, you
can say to this mountain, ‘Move from here to
there’ and it will move. Nothing will be
impossible for you” (Matthew 17:20-21).
Giving is more a faith issue than a financial one.
Many individuals and/or households enjoy a
good income but lack the faith to release it.

We need a faith that dares to sacrifice. Can we
be called generous givers when our giving does
not cause us to do without at least one single
purchase or event? Are we not willing to give a
sacrificial percentage to
God’s Kingdom? God
does not ask us to give
things up just for the sake
of giving something up,
but He does ask for
meaningful  self-denial
that characterizes our
whole lives.

Many generous givers have discovered to their
delight that the remaining part of their incomes
goes even further after they have given
generously of the first portion of their incomes.
Proverbs 11:25 reads, “4 generous man will
prosper; he who refireshes others will himself be
refreshed.” St. Paul made a similar statement:
“Whoever sows sparingly will also reap
sparingly, and whoever sows generously will
also reap generously” (2 Corinthians 9:6).
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EL Blessings as you Live Generously!

Whether God gives us much or little, we are
called by faith to give generously.

The 23" Psalm

A Sunday school teacher decided to have her
young class memorize one of the most quoted
passages in the Bible—Psalm 23. She gave the
youngsters a month to learn the chapter. Little
Rick was excited about the task, but he just
couldn’t remember the psalm. After much
practice, he could barely get past the first line.
On the day that the kids were scheduled to recite
Psalm 23 in front of the congregation, Ricky was
so nervous. When it was his turn, he stepped to
the microphone and said proudly, “The Lord is
my Shepherd, and that’s all I need to know.”

Giving Spirit

According to legend, a desert wanderer
happened upon a spring of cool, crystal-clear
water. The water was so delightful; he decided
to bring the king a sample of it. Barely
quenching his own thirst, he filled his leather
canteen and began his lengthy journey in the hot
desert sun to the palace.

When he finally reached his destination, the
water had become stale because of the old
leather container in which it had been stored.
The king graciously accepted the gift of his
faithful subject. He tasted it with an expression
of gratitude and delight, and the wanderer went
his way with a joyful heart.

After he had gone, others in the king’s court
tasted the putrid water and asked why the king
had pretended to enjoy it. “Ah,” responded the
king, “it was not the water I tasted, but the spirit
in which it was given.”

How blessed we are that God receives our paltry
gifts because He sees our grateful hearts.



CHRISTMAS TREE
SALES
CHAIRPERSON

We are looking for someone to be the chairperson
of the Christmas tree sales. It would be best if this
person were in place and take charge by April, even
though much of the work doesn’t have to be done
until about October. The early work is getting the
trees ordered.

If you are interested in serving as the chairperson,
please contact Bob Behnke, Gary Koerth, or the
church office.

Thank you to Simon & Rhonda Geiger who were
the chairpersons for the last three years.

Military BibleSticks

Lenten Mission Project

Just $25 provides God’s Word on a Military
BibleStick to 1 family. Together we can
get God’s Word to our servicemen and
women!

February 26 - April 12, we will be
receiving funds to purchase Military
BibleSticks for our troops at home
and abroad. $25 sponsors one
service member and his/her
family.

Here’s a new twist: There is a challenge between St.

Bartholomew, Brillion and St. Peter, Hilbert as to
which church can beat their respective goal by a
greater percentage. The goal for St. Bartholomew is
50 BibleSticks. The goal for St. Peter is 40
BibleSticks. Both congregations have gone over
these goals before. The winner gets bragging rights!

Your gift of $5, $25, $100, or more can be put in an
envelope marked “BibleStick”™ and placed in the
offering plate or dropped off in the church office.
Please make checks payable to the church.

The challenge is on! Share the Good News
of salvation with our troops!

JOIN THE MADNESS!

MARCH MADNESS begins March 17. For $2 you
can enter your selections in the St. Bartholomew
ESPN bracket challenge. The winner will receive a
$25 scrip card. The proceeds will go to Debt
Retirement. This is open to all ages and members of
the congregation. Give us your name, email address,
and $2 if you want to participate. You can sign up
in the narthex after services or in the church office
beginning February 2. The deadline to sign up is
March 8.

Deliver Us: Jesus
Sets Us Free

Lenten Devotions

In Deliver Us: Jesus Sets Us Free,
we remember our Savior’s
triumphal act of redemption in
Israel’s exodus from captivity in
Egypt. Just as Moses led Israel to
the Promised Land, Jesus won
victory for us through His life,
death, and resurrection. In both
events, God saves His people. But,
through Jesus, God saves
completely.

Detives Us:

JESUS

SETS US FREE

Lent 2020

You can read Deliver Us: Jesus
NS PECVOEN  Seis Us Free or hear it as a
podcast. During the Lenten season,
you can receive these devotions as daily email. If
you would like a hard-copy in regular size print or
in large print, a few copies will be in the narthex on
the table or contact the church office. Otherwise, go
to Ilhm.org/lent.

Por sus heridas fiuimos sanados, a Spanish-
language version is also available. Go to
paraelcamino.com/cuaresma.



MY FAVORITE THINGS

Especially for Seniors
(apologies to Julie Andrews)

Maalox and nose drops and needles for knitting.
Walkers and handrails and new dental fittings. Bundles of
magazines tied up with string. These are a few of my favorite
things.

Cadillacs, cataracts, hearing aids, glasses. Polident,
Fixodent, false teeth in glasses. Pacemakers, golf carts, and
porches with swings. These are a few of my favorite things.

When the pipes leak.

When the bones creak.

When the knees go bad.

I simply remember my favorite things, and then I don’t feel
so bad.

Hot tea and crumpets, and corn pads for bunions. No
spicy hot food or food cooked with onions. Bathrobes and
heating pads, hot meals they bring. These are a few of my
favorite things.

Back pains, confused brains, and no fear of sinning’.
Thin bones and fractures, and hair that is thinnin’. More of
the pleasures advancing age brings, when we remember our
favorite things.

When the joints ache.

When the hips break.

When the eyes grow dim.

I simply remember the great life I’ve had,
And then I don’t feel . . . So bad!

(Rev. Jack Hinson,
Joyful Noiseletter)

Sunday school (all grades) will sing in the
worship service on Sunday, February 16™!

WORSHIP SERVICE
CANCELLATION

In the event of bad winter
weather conditions, please
tune your radio to Y100
(100.3 FM) or turn your TV to WBAY Channel
2 or WFRV Channel 5. We also hope to notify
members by email if we have your current
email address.

"The Bible-study class will love it, Dr.
Allan. Now, when I shout 'Lazarus come
forth!" you burst through the door."

from JoyfulNoiseletter.com

©Ed Sullivan
Reprinted with permission

ANNUAL CHILI DINNER

Ladies Aid is planning a Chili Dinner on February
23", We will serve from 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

So you can take out or eat here right after the church
service. If you wish to take out, please bring your
own'container.

Sign-up sheets are on the bulletin board if you
would like to help purchase some of the necessary
ingredients; or bake a pie for dessert.

Ladies Aid is requesting == <#gg= ===
your help with their ¢ 3%,_}(?Echen Help

e (V{50 neede‘rlt <30
annual chili dinner {Lpplg'Heeql@
on February 23° &%

With several of our members dealing with health
issues, we could use some of you to give us a
hand on Saturday, February 22" and Sunday
February 23",

Please sign up on the bulletin board if you can
give an hour or two of your time
&, o
W\ either Saturday and/or Sunday
R ~ ) morning, especially with serving.
) Thank you!




St. Bartholomew Lutheran Church
Voters Meeting Minutes
November 3, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 8:03am by President Bob Behnke.
Pastor led in opening prayer.
Members Present: 20

Secretary Minutes: Debbie Kamps made the motion to accept the secretary minutes.
Second by Ron Detert. MC

Membership Gains/Losses:

e Gains: Caden Blattner by Baptism
o Bryce Denor by Baptism
o Lillian Petersen by Baptism
o Anthony Zoellner by Baptism
o Randy & Joan Prigge by transfer

e Losses: Caden Blattner by transfer to Bethlehem Lutheran in Sun Prairie, WI
o Jerry Kamke by transfer to the Church Triumphant
o Evan Polkinghorne by transfer to Hope Lutheran in De Pere, WI
o Carl Zutz by transfer to the Church Triumphant
o Jean & Myron Peter by release to St. John St. James Lutheran Church

(WELS), Reedsville, WI
 Pete made the motion to accept the membership action. Second by Lori Fels.
MC.

Treasurer’s Report
¢ End of August we were $11,900 ahead
e End of September we were $8,240 ahead
o End of October we were $5,500 ahead (doesn’t include October 30" service)
e We are running short on the loan payment
o The script profit has been getting put towards the loan but we are still
short
e The remaining balance on the loan is $94,000

Board Reports

Elders
¢ Working on schedule for 2020
¢ A polka service will be held again next year as it was well received

Stewardship/Evangelism
e Time & Talent Survey — received 50 responses out of 200
* Looking into ordering new handouts for parade



e DQ night — Monday, November 4"

Trustees
e Pews are available again
o Trying to get rid of 3 pews
¢ New water heater was installed in the parsonage
o Fellowship hall was painted by Wenzel's and the altar wall was painted by
Pakala's
» Looking for a new groundskeeper
e A quote was received for roof repairs
o $50,000 for repair and replacement for metal shingles
o The roof over the Sunday school area leaks
e Security cameras have been installed
e Looking for a new janitor/custodian
o Getting quotes to upgrade the projector or looking at getting a T.V. monitor

Pastor's Report
¢ Membership today: 305 souls and 263 communicants
Food & More during November
Adopt-A-Family — November through a week or two before Christmas
Thanksgiving Service — November 27" @ 7:00pm
Still serving vacancy in Hilbert
Midweek Advent Services beginning Wednesday, December 41"
Decorating church — Saturday after Thanksgiving
Christmas Tree Sellers — began Saturday & Sunday before Thanksgiving
No church service on Wednesday, January 1%
Passionate Believers Conference is February 15" in Hartland

Unfinished Business
e Church Safety
o Doors are locked 15 min after the start of the service
o Cameras were donated by Rick and Terri Riemer
e Approval of the revised Constitution/Bylaws
o We received approval from the district
o Ron Detert approved the revised Constitution/By Laws. Second by Lori
Fels. MC

New Business
e Synod Constitution and Bylaw Changes
o Pete Kittel made the motion to approve the Synod Constitution and Bylaw
changes. Second by Gary Koerth. MC
e Approval of Council Appointees
o Debbie Kamps — Treasurer and Linda Streck — Financial Secretary
o Gary Koerth made the motion to approve the council appointees. Second
by Janet Kalies. MC



o Election of Officers and Board Members
o Debbie Kamps made the motion to approve the election of officers and
board members as follows:
*= Dave Kamps — Trustee

= Linda Streck — Financial Secretary

= Debbie Kamps — Treasurer

= Shawna Levash — Council Secretary

o Second by Lon Fels MC
e (Other New Business
o Lawn Care

* Look at possibly getting a new lawn mower as it loses 8oz of oil per

hour

* Possibly have families sign up for a two week time to help with the

lawn care
o Budget

» Received a copy of the proposed budget for 2020

» Under a 3% increase

= Jim Wendling made the motion to approve the 2020 budget as
proposed. Second by Pete Kittel. MC

Adjourn: Ron Detert made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:35am. Second by

Gary Koerth.
Pastor led in closing prayer

Shawna Levash

Secretary
ELDER GROUPS
(A-G) Keith Polkinghorne 756-2370
(H-M) Tanner Behnke (920) 427-6201
(N-Z) Ron Detert 756-3439

Ash Wednesday

Sign seen in a
Christian bookstore in Michigan:

"You relax on a plane, even though you
don't know the pilot. You relax on a ship,
even if you don't know the captain. You relax
on a bus, even though you don't know the
driver. Why don't you relax in life knowing

that God is in control?”
— Author unknown
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Again this year at our February 26" Ash
Wednesday service we will be incorporating the
imposition of ashes. This ancient act is a gesture of
repentance and a powerful reminder about the
meaning of the day. The ashes remind us of our
need for cleansing, scrubbing and purifying,

We are not forcing anyone to do this. Only those
who wish to receive ashes will be asked to come
forward during the service and may have the ashes
placed on their forehead or on the back of their
hand.




HAVE YOU EVER CONSIDERED
BECOMING A PASTOR OR
DEACONESS?

You are invited to meet with Rev. Bill Wrede,
Director of Admissions at Concordia Seminary, to
discuss seminary education and the path to
becoming a pastor or deaconess. Contact Rev.
Wrede at 314.505.7221 or wredew(@csl.edu to
schedule an appointment. He will be at Pilgrim
Lutheran Church (1731 St. Agnes Dr.), Green Bay
on Tuesday, February 25, 3-7 p.m.

RIDES TO CHURCH

Are you willing and
available to give people
rides to and from church?

At different times, we have members of the
congregation who no longer drive or because of
road conditions prefer not to drive. We would like
to put together a list of people who they could call
for a ride.

If you are willing to help, please contact the church
office. Thank you!

T

I know this is a little late but the January newsletter
was already printed.

Kris and I would like to thank the congregation for
the monetary gift at Christmas. It is greatly
appreciated. We would also like to thank everyone
who remembered us at Christmas with cards and
gifts.

May the Christ-child continue to shine in your life!

Thank you,
Pastor & Kris

& FEATURED
!5 PRODUCTS FROM
N, CPH

Biographies and autobiographies teach us important
lessons. In Light in the Dark Belt, we learn about
Rosa Young, a pioneer in Lutheran education. In
From Atheism to Christianity: The Story of C.S.
Lewis, we learn about one of the most celebrated
modern Christians, and in The Executioner’s
Redemption, we learn the story of Pastor Tim
Carter. See these books and much more at cph.org.

PRAYER CHAIN

A prayer request may be made to any member of
the prayer chain. If you are requesting a prayer for
someone, let the person know so that they are aware
and respect their wishes if they do not want the
request given to the prayer chain.

Judy Baer 756-2696
Florence Behnke (920) 418-4315
Renee Bonick (920) 296-9164
Sue Detert 756-3439
Lori Fels (920) 639-3792
Rhonda Geiger (920) 371-7375
Ralph & Sandy Haberland (920) 524-2016
Kris Krueger 756-3912
Faith Sonnabend 756-2779
Diane Zickert (920) 841-8951
Joan Zutz 756-2501

We pray not only for what has gone wrong and ask
God’s help, but we also pray for what has gone
right and give thanks to God.

CESREXD

PRAYER CHAIN

MINISTRY

“This is the confidence that we have toward him,
that if we ask anything according to his will he
hears us” (1 John 5:14)




SERMON ON THE MOUNT
Midweek Lenten and Holy Week Series

This series for Lent and Holy Week will take us
through some of the most familiar teachings of
Jesus from His Sermon on the Mount in Matthew 5-
7 and relate them to the events surrounding Christ’s
life, death, and resurrection. In the process, the
services will reveal that the cross itself is the
ultimate sermon on the mount for our journey of
faith in this sacred season.

Blessed Are You » Matthew 5:1-11

Ash Wednesday, February 26 - We who are poor in
spirit, who mourn, and who hunger and thirst for
righteousness are called blessed by our Savior in
His Sermon on the Mount. Ash Wednesday reminds
us that though we have been brought low by sin, our
Lord will bless us with new life in Him through the
CrOSS.

Salt and Light » Matthew 5:13-16

March 4 - Christ calls us to be salt and light in this
world of sin. We who have tasted and seen His
great love for us on the cross can spend our Lent
savoring His salvation and shining with His glory
and grace in the places where He has put us.

Prayer and Fasting » Matthew 6:5-18

March 11 - Lent is a season of prayer and fasting.
We grow in our relationship with Christ by
communicating with Him, and we learn more about
Him and ourselves by giving up those things that
can distract us from our connection to Him.

Do Not Worry » Matthew 6:25-34

March 18 - So much of our lives, even in Lent, is
spent worrying about what might happen or what
has happened. Christ teaches us to stop being
anxious, but simply to trust that He knows what is
best and will take care of us to the very end.

Judge Not « Matthew 7:1-5

March 25 - We live in a very judgmental world, so
Jesus’ advice not to judge sounds radical to our
modern ears. When we leave all judgment up to
God, we free ourselves to look at one another
through fresh and forgiving eyes.

Build on Rock * Matthew 7:24-27

April I - We build our lives on very shaky
foundations, and then we are surprised when things
start collapsing. Jesus reminds us in His teachings
that the only solid foundation is Himself, the Rock
of our salvation. On Him alone we build.

Ask, Seek, Knock * Matthew 7:7-11

Palm Sunday, April 5 — When Jesus entered
Jerusalem, the people asked, “Who is this King of
Glory?” They were seeking one who saves when
they shouted, “Hosanna!” They were knocking on
the door for a new future. What they did not know
was that Jesus was opening the door to everlasting
life through the cross.

The Golden Rule « Matthew 7:12

Maundy Thursday, April 9 — Jesus lived out the
Golden Rule the night He was betrayed, but with a
twist. He taught His disciples to do to others as He
had done to them: washing their feet, forgiving their
sins, and loving them unconditionally.

The Tree and Its Fruit « Matthew 7:15-20

Good Friday, April 10 — Jesus preached that good
trees can be recognized by their fruits. Despite its
appearance, the tree of the cross on Good Friday
proved to be the best tree of all, because by Christ’s
death upon it came the fruit of everlasting life.

Treasures in Heaven » Matthew 6:19-21

Easter Sunday, April 12 — Jesus taught to lay up
treasures in heaven and not on earth. His
resurrection is a wake-uup call to us all that while
the things of this earth are temporary, we have the
precious gift of life with Him forever awaiting us.

EXPERIENGE the SEASON of LENT




5 eryary Birthdays

2n Cheryl Kittel 13" Terry Zeamer

34 Judy Vechart 15" Wally Sonnabend
6" Holly Schlender 18" Wilfred Boldt
1" Andrea Grenzer 21 Charity Plate

12" Terri Riemer 24™  Denise Fallier

12" Leo Skattebo

(No Anniversaries this month)

Please forgive us and politely notify us if an
anniversary or birthday is missing from the list.
Thank you.

Preschool/Kindergarten Information
Trinity Lutheran School-Rantoul will be hosting
an information night for parents of 3, 4 and 5
year—olds who will be starting school in the fall
of 2020. Come and join us for an introduction
toc our school and its staff on Tuesday,
February 25 at 6 pm. We would appreciate a
phone call (920-853—-3134) letting us know that
you plan to attend so we can prepare enough
materials for our guests. Looking forward to
seeing you there!

DECEMBER SCRIP TOTALS
CARD NAME TOTAL PROFIT
Amazon 380 8.55
Applebees 50 4.00
Barnes & Noble 70 5.60
BP 400 6.00
Cabelas 25 2.75
Cobblestone 125 6.25
Culver’s 95 4.75
Deer Run 5 7.50
Econo 2,300 69.00
Exxon 200 10.00
Festival 200 6.00
Fleet Farm 150 7.50
The Granary 40 4.00
Kohls 800 32.00
Kwik Trip 1250 50.00
Menards 50 1.50
Piggly Wiggly 100 3.00
Shell 100 5.00
Starbucks 125 8.75
VISA 400 5.00
WalMart 475 11.88
TOTALS $7,410.00 $259.03

A prominent preacher named Fiddle
refused to accept his degree.

He said, "Tough enough being Fiddle
without being Fiddle, D.D.”

—via Andy Fisher
Denville, NJ

THE FAMILY CIRCUS By Bil and Jeff Keane

I FEEL ALL
AND

L

from JoyfulNoiseletter.com
©Bil & Jeff Keane
Reprinted with permission



